

Uintah City News March 2022

Uintah, 2191 East 6550 South, Uintah, UT 84405 www.UintahCity.com uintahcity@uintahcity.com (O) 801-479-4130 (F) 801-476-7269



FROM THE MAYOR'S DESK...

WATER: Please read the enclosed water conservation actions proposed by Weber Basin Water. It looks bleak for water this year. Start thinking how you can help save water.

COVID 19: At the Weber Area Council of Government meeting on Mar.7th, Weber Morgan Health provided information that we had the lowest number of cases in 18 months. Please continue to take the steps

you feel are needed to keep you and your family safe.

Traffic: With the time change and the weather warming up please slow down and watch for pedestrians.

EASTER EGG HUNT: The easter egg hunt is back on!! Thanks to Council Member Roberts.

BUDGET: We are starting to formulate the FY 2022 -2023 budget.

If you have or would like to have input, contact myself or a member of the city council.

THANKS FOR MAKING UINTAH GREAT

Gordon Cutler



CITY COUNCILOR BELL

CULINARY WATER

With current conditions, water restrictions are already a hot topic across our State. We purchase all our water (indoor & outdoor) from Weber Basin Water district. They have begun the conversation and outlined what they plan on proposing as water restrictions and contract reductions to its customers. The recommended reductions currently include a 60% reduction in water available for outdoor irrigation of

lawns and gardens (both culinary and secondary), a 40% reduction for agricultural use, and a 10% reduction for culinary indoor use. These restriction and reductions will directly effect each one of us. Please begin to plan and anticipate for these restrictions as we draw closer to warmer months.

Suggested actions from Weber Basin:

For Sprinklers:

- ✓ Find and eliminate waste of any kind. Detect and fix leaks as soon as possible.
- ✓ All homeowners should educate themselves on how to run and maintain their sprinkler system. Weber Basin has resources online as well as a recorded class on irrigation available on their website.

Landscaping:

- ✓ For the immediate future, hold off on new landscaping projects as establishing new plants uses more water than mature plants with deep roots.
- ✓ Learn about how to maintain your landscape by attending any of Weber Basin's free classes.
- ✓ Keep turf mowed to 3 inches tall, mowing frequently enough to avoid cutting more than one-third of the total grass height.
- ✓ Don't hose off hard surfaces.
- ✓ Limit car washing.

Continue indoor water conservation practices:

- ✓ Shorter showers.
- ✓ Fix any leaks.
- ✓ Wait to run dishwasher until it's full

Councilor Bell continued...

If you live in Cottonwood estates, discuss importance of water conservation with property owners, community, etc. and encourage ordinances and policies that accommodate and encourage sustainable landscapes.

BONNEVILLE COMMUNITIES THAT CARE

Share your thoughts for \$40! We are looking for parents of 7th through 12th graders who live in Riverdale, Washington Terrace, Uintah, or South Ogden to participate in virtual and in-person community engagement groups. Participants will be given a \$40 Visa gift card for their time. Groups last 1.5 hours. For more information or to sign up, please contact Jamie Johnston at jamie@bach-harrison.com or (850) 362-8787. You can also visit https://bit.ly/35AWLLa.

Community Survey: Fill out this survey for a chance to win a \$50 Visa gift card or a gift card to Costa Vida or Criddles Café!! You can use the QR Code (we never use QR codes to track people, but if you would like to be entered into the drawings you will be taken to a site off the survey to enter your information so we can enter you and contact you if you win.)



You can go to this link: BCTC Community Survey 2022 (bach-harrison.com)

Or scan this QR code with your phone:

Saturday, April 30th is Take Back Day – it's your opportunity to drop off your unused medications to us to be safely disposed. Please check out our Facebook page for details! <u>Bonneville Communities That Care Coalition | Facebook</u> We hope to see you at our Community Engagement Groups or Take Back Day!



Thank you,

Kristi Bell

Make sure you get the political party's ballot that is right for you.

Utah has five political parties, (if needed) primary elections will be held in June to narrow down their candidates for the November General Election. You can only vote in one primary.

What you need to know:

The Constitution, Liberation, & Republican parties require you to be a member to vote in their primary election.

To receive the Democratic or United Utah ballot, you need to notify the elections office or update your registration online.

What you need to do:

Look for an affiliation letter in March from the county elections office

OR

Update online at: www.vote.utah.gov

Deadline:

You may not switch parties between April 1, 2022 – June 29, 2022; Utah Code 20A-2-107(2)(f)

Make your decision by 5pm March 31st, 2022

Questions:

Contact: email elections@weberelections.gov Phone 801.399.8034

<u>Mayor</u> Gordon Cutler (801) 476-0356 or (801) 726-0613

mayorcutler@gmail.com

City Council Members

Kristi Bell (435) 757-2444 cckristibell@gmail.com

Michelle Roberts (801) 388-0810

michelleroberts362@gmail.com

Dave Boothe (801) 479-4595 uintahfire@aol.com

Jerry Smith

(801) 476-7502 or (801) 209-2595 ccjsmith@uintahcity.com

Sheriff Dispatch: (801) 629-8221

Weber Fire District

Chief Paul Sullivan (801)782-3580 ext. 202 Fire Marshall David Reed (801) 782-3580 ext. 205

Court Clerk Christie Blackner (801) 479-4130

uintahcity @uintahcity.com

Park Reservations (801) 479-4130

Public Works/Maintenance

Jeff Holden (801) 388-3558 pw@uintahcity.com

<u>City Recorder</u>
Jolene Sturzenegger
(801) 479-4130
uintahcity@uintahcity.com

Deputy City Recorder/Utility Clerk

Tisha Dodgen (801) 479-4130 uintahcity@uintahcity.com

Animal Control

Office (801) 399-8244 or emergency (801) 629-8221 Hours – Monday – Friday 8 am - 5 pm, Saturday 8 am to Noon.

Blue Stakes

Dial 811, (800) 662-4111 or (801) 208-2100 Monday-Friday 7am to 5 pm

Building Inspector:

Jeff Monroe

(801) 479-4130 or (801) 395-8288

Cemetery:

Stephanie Howell Abby Stuart (801) 814-1262 (801) 479-4130

showell@xmission.com uintahcity@uintahcity.com